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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and      
  Commissioner Thomas Carrique 

   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Richard Stubbings 
    Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division 
 
SUBJECT: Inspector General of Policing 
 

DATE OF ISSUE:  February 7, 2023 
CLASSIFICATION:  General Information  
RETENTION:  Indefinite  
INDEX NO.:   23-0008 
PRIORITY:   Normal  

 
At the request of the Deputy Solicitor General, Community Safety at the Ministry of 
Solicitor General, I am sharing a communication regarding the Inspector General of 
Policing. Ryan Teschner has been named Ontario’s Inspector General of Policing 
(Assistant Deputy Minister, Inspectorate of Policing), effective March 27, 2023. 
 
Ryan has been the Executive Director and Chief of Staff of the Toronto Police Services 
Board since 2018, leading some of the most important changes in the organization’s 
history, including in the areas of governance modernization and policing reform. 
 
He is a nationally recognized and experienced executive leader in community safety, 
police governance and public administration. Ryan has many years of progressive and 
successful experience in large, challenging, complex and multi-stakeholder 
environments. 
 
On behalf of the Deputy Solicitor General, Community Safety, the ministry thanks Ken 
Weatherill for his leadership and support as the interim Inspector General of Policing 
and Deputy Inspector General over the past two years. Ken has led the establishment 
and operationalization of the Inspectorate of Policing during this time. He will continue 
this important work as Deputy Inspector General of Policing and help to ensure a 
smooth transition.  
 
Please join me in welcoming Ryan to the ministry and thanking Ken for his 
contributions. We look forward to our continued partnership. 
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For further information, please review the Newsroom Release. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Richard Stubbings 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division 
 
c:  Mario Di Tommaso, O.O.M. 
 Deputy Solicitor General, Community Safety 
 

https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1002694/ontario-appoints-new-inspector-general-of-policing

